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9 May 2016 

 
PRESS RELEASE 

National Agency Submits Annual Report 2015 
 
Wiesbaden/Berlin – The National Agency’s Annual Report 2015 was submitted today to the Parliamentar-

ian Secretary of State, Christian Lange, at the Federal Ministry of Justice and Consumer Protection by the 

Head of the Federal Agency for the Prevention of Torture, Klaus Lange-Lehngut. The National Agency 

visited 58 institutions in 2015. The Federal Agency maintained its spotlight on the handling of the increased 

number of refugees by the Federal Police. During its visits, it found no hints of torture or other cruel, inhu-

man or degrading treatment or punishment. On the contrary, given the challenging situation in terms of 

facilities and human resources, Mr Lange-Lehngut recognised the Federal Police’s efforts. “The Federal 

Agency will continue to pay attention to this issue during future visits” said Lange-Lehngut. 

The spotlight of the Joint Commission’s visits in 2015 was the execution of youth imprisonment. The gen-

eral situation in the juvenile penal institutions in terms of safeguarding humane conditions was good. Fur-

thermore, the Joint Commission has now visited police stations in all 16 Federal States. 

Since the beginning of 2015, the number of members of the Joint Commission has doubled. This was an 

important step forward for the Joint Commission, as it could take up visits in areas that had hitherto been 

only scarcely covered or which had not been dealt with at all (among others, residential care homes and nurs-

ing homes for the elderly, psychiatric hospitals, and child and youth welfare facilities). The Joint Commis-

sion continued its networking activities during a second meeting with the Austrian Ombudsman Board and 

the Swiss National Commission for the Prevention of Torture in Vienna. 

The National Agency for the Prevention of Torture consists of the Federal Agency and the Joint Commission of the 

States. It has been in operation since May 2009, after the Federal Republic of Germany had ratified the Optional Proto-

col to the UN-Anti-Torture-Convention. It shall prevent torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or 

punishment through regular visits to places of detention. There are approximately13,000 such places nationwide. To 

achieve its aim, the National Agency shall control the treatment of persons placed in detention and make recommenda-

tions. 

 

Contact:  

Jennifer Bartelt and Susanne Schuster, Tel.: +49 (611) 1602228-18 / -24, Fax: +49 (611) 1602228-29, 

E-mail: info@nationale-stelle.de 


